
August 2014 Minutes (corrected) 

Of Woodlawn Park City Council  
              

             The Woodlawn Park City Council met on August 18 21, 2014, at Woodlawn Park City Hall. Present were,  

Mayor Mike Brown, Council Members, Becky Ritz, Greg Claypool, Larry Lewis, George Langford, Tom Nunn and 

Doug Watson, Treasurer Gloria Curran, Attorney Matt Carey, Chief Bob Heaton, and City Clerk Chana Elswick.    

 

The meeting began at 7:00 pm.  The meeting was started with the Pledge of Allegiance.    

 

The council reviewed the minutes for the July 21, 2014 Council Meeting.  Becky made a motion to accept 

the minutes. Doug seconded the motion.  All voted aye and the minutes were approved.   

 

Gloria Curran gave the Treasurer’s report for July.  She reviewed revenues and expenses, the general 

ledger, the balance sheet and the cash account for July with the Council.  Mike stated a lot of property taxes had 

been collected. George made a motion to accept the report.  Larry seconded the motion.  All voted aye and the report 

was approved.  

 

Guests  Charlie Whittler, 603 Stivers Rd, stated he is preparing to move from the City.  He stated Council  is doing 

a great job and he appreciates what the Council, has done for the City. 

 

Chana gave the Clerk’s report.  She gave the hit report for the website.  She mailed the newsletter to the 

residents that requested it not be emailed. Mike stated the October newsletter will be mailed to all residents.  He 

would like it mailed by 10/16/14. 

 

 Mike stated he did a crime check of the City on the LMPD website.  There was 1 report of a burglary. He 

stated Chief Heaton and the Block Watch help with this. George stated to use the Courier Journal website to get 

additional information. 

 Chief Bob Heaton gave the Police report.  There were 16 city warnings, 27 assists, 126 miscellaneous runs, 

1 report at 4146 Westport terrace for broken windows, but the home was not entered.  He had the battery replaced on 

the Police car. He stated that the City is now in the Law Enforcement Directory for the State. He stated the City is 

up-to-date with Homeland Security. He is still working on house numbers.  Becky asked if he is citing the residents 

that do not have house numbers. Chief Heaton stated he is citing residents. He stated he has written fewer citations 

for yard maintenance this year and attributes it to the City Pride awards. 

 

Mayor’s Report 

 Mike stated the City Pride award was given to Susan Pernosky, 4250 Westport Terrace. He stated the         

e-newsletter is helping with nominations.  He will put the year’s list in the next newsletter. 

 Mike stated the tree at Westport Road and Perryman was cut down.  He thanked Matt for sending a letter to 

the owner. 

 Mike stated the trees at Beechwood and Westport Terrace were trimmed.  The Bank removed trees at 4240 

Westport Terrace. TLD trimmed the crepe myrtles at City Hall. 

 Mike stated the hose had been replaced by TLD. The hose had been mowed over, but TLD stated it was not 

done by them. 

 Mike asked if Council wanted to do the Brightside cleanup on10/25/14.  Council agreed to participate.  

Greg asked about the house at Westport Road and Washburn.  It was stated a bank had bought both property on 

sides of the street.  Mike stated there would be an online auction for 4 lots across Westport Road. 

 

Council Focus 

Welcome   Doug Watson stated he had 1 new resident at 4327 Alicent Road. He thanked Mike for asking for 

volunteers for the Welcome Committee. There will be a meeting at 6:30 on 08/25/14. He made a form for residents 

to inform their insurance companies to send taxes to the City. Mike stated there are 163 residents on the e-

newsletter. Doug stated there will be a couple of new rentals.  

Emergency Preparedness     George Langford stated that on 07/24/14 there was a meeting at Church of Christ 

Methodist Church on the 264 and 42 interchange improvements. He showed maps of the improvements to the 

Council. He stated there was a report of terroristic threatening on the 6800 block of Green Meadow Circle and a 

report of an assault on Stivers. EMS was called for a man staggering on Westport Road.   



City Hall  Becky Ritz had nothing to report.  Mike stated the house smells stale.  He would like to get some type of 

air fresheners.  Chief Heaton asked if the house had been checked for mold.  Becky said it had not.  Council 

discussed options.  Becky will get a dehumidifier for the basement. Becky stated Window World will be at City Hall 

on 08/19/14 at 9:00am. 

City Ordinance Review  Greg Claypool stated he had nothing to review.   

Fences and Permits  Tom Nunn stated he had no requests. Mike asked if he got an email from  Metro Louisville.  

Mike stated a resident said he likes the “fence guy”.  

Streets and Signs    Larry Lewis stated he got reflective tape for the Wingate culvert..  The gate  gater teeth on 

Green Meadow Court had not been picked up yet. He asked who owns them.  Council discussed this. Mike stated 

the City doesn’t own them, but he wants them moved.  

 

Mike stated he got a message from Ken Fleming that there will be a public school system forum at the Van Hoose 

Center about increasing taxes, on 08/25/14 at 6:45pm.  

 

Old Business  None 

 

New Business  None 

 

George thanked Larry for putting the tape on the culverts.  It is very helpful. Tom made a motion to adjourn the 

meeting.  Doug seconded the motion.  All voted aye and the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm.   

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Chana R. Elswick 

City Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


